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“I don’t make jokes.  I just watch the government and report the facts.''                                            




--Will Rogers
Days until Sine Die:  65 
Axiom and the Aurora Chamber of Commerce thanks the many news sources from which we gather relevant stories for our weekly newsletter.  In most cases you will be able to read the full text article for each headline below by clicking on the link provided.  The purpose of this format is to share newsworthy items while ensuring we adhere to copyright law.  

U.S. Representative Cory Gardner to Enter U.S. Senate Race against Mark Udall

Denver Post
Republican Congressman Cory Gardner is planning to drop his re-election bid and run for the U.S. Senate seat held by Democrat Mark Udall.  Gardner is considered a rising star nationally in the Republican Party, and his likely accession into top leadership positions in the GOP-controlled House is one reason he earlier turned down efforts to convince him to jump into the race.  Udall in the last year has struggled in various polls, but political analysts have questioned whether he could be unseated because of what was viewed as a weak Republican field.  Gardner is a fifth-generation Coloradan. He and his wife, Jaime, live in Yuma with their two children.  Click here to read more. 
Amy Stephens Drops U.S. Senate Bid, Ken Buck to Run for Gardner’s CD4 Seat 

Denver Post
State Rep. Amy Stephens was in the midst of a fundraiser Monday night for her Senate bid when she got a text message from her close friend, U.S. Rep. Cory Gardner.  What would happen in the next two days would turn Colorado's political world upside down and galvanize Republicans who were glum about their chances of unseating U.S. Sen. Mark Udall and other Democrats in November.  Stephens is dropping her bid for the U.S. Senate and throwing her support to Gardner.  Weld County District Attorney Ken Buck has also said he is dropping out of the race and is instead running for Gardner's seat in the 4th Congressional District.  The other leading candidate in the Senate race, state Sen. Owen Hill of Colorado Springs, has said he is not leaving the race and he accused Gardner of cutting backroom deals.  Click here to read more. 
Renfroe to Challenge Buck for GOP Nomination in CD4

Windsor Now
State Senator Scott Renfroe of Greeley announced last wee he will challenge Weld County District Attorney Ken Buck for the Republican nomination for the 4th Congressional District Seat.  Other possible GOP candidates in the race are state Representatives Tim Dore of Elizabeth, Clarice Navarro-Ratzlaff of Pueblo and Jerry Sonnenberg of Sterling; and former state treasurer, Mark Hillman.  The process to elect delegates to the 4th Congressional assembly begins Tuesday with precinct caucuses.  Click here to read more. 
Bob Beauprez Expected to Announce GOP Gubernatorial Run

Denver Post
Former Congressman Bob Beauprez, widely thought to be jumping into the GOP gubernatorial primary, is expected to enter the race early this week.   Fox 31 Denver reported that Beauprez will enter the race Monday, the same day he is expected to appear in Washington, D.C. before the Republican National Committee in an effort to lure the 2016 convention to Denver.  The rest of the GOP field currently consists of former U.S. Rep. Tom Tancredo, Secretary of State Scott Gessler, state Senator Greg Brophy, former state Senator Mike Kopp and businessman Steve House.  Click here to read more. 
Denver a Finalist for 2016 RNC

Washington Post
The Republican National Committee last week named eight cities as finalist for its 2016 convention.  After accepting bids from dozens of potential applicants, the committee will chose between Cleveland, Cincinnati, Columbus, Denver, Dallas, Kansas City, Las Vegas and Phoenix.  A site selection committee, elected at an RNC meeting in Washington last month, will evaluate bids from the eight finalists beginning this week.  Click here to read more. 

'Amazon Tax' Internet Retailer Proposal Won't Tax Amazon.com
Denver Business Journal
Sponsors of a bill in the state legislature to force out-of-state Internet retailers to remit state sales tax have asked for weeks that it not be called the "Amazon Tax" bill.  And on Wednesday they gave a very good explanation why — because online retail giant Amazon.com Inc. won't be required to pay state taxes under the proposal.

Democratic state Reps. Angela Williams (D-Denver) and Lois Court (D-Denver) continue to tweak House Bill 1269 to try to ensure that it is constitutional and that it puts brick-and-mortar retailers in Colorado on an even playing field with increasingly popular Internet sales sites.  But a hearing Wednesday before the House Finance Committee — which delayed a vote on HB 1269 until a later date — showed those goals can be tough to nail.

 

The proposal would require any Internet retailer with a "nexus" to Colorado to collect and remit the state's 2.9 percent sales tax — a change in law that fiscal analysts estimated could generate another $67 million a year for the state.

HB 1269 defines that nexus in several ways, including:

·      Online sites that have physical stores in the state;

·      Any Internet retailer that maintains a warehouse or distribution facility in Colorado;

·      Any company that delivers, installs or assembles property in the state;

·      And companies that allow products sold online to be picked up at a particular office or salesroom in the state.

Court said after the hearing that she and Williams will try to amend the bill to address the concerns of affiliates and to ensure that as many online retailers as possible are paying the same amount of taxes as brick-and-mortar stores.  Click here to read more 
Gov. Hickenlooper Signs Flood Recovery Bill 

Colorado House Democrats
Gov. John Hickenlooper signed a flood recovery bill last week that cuts administrative red tape and will prepare the state to respond more effectively to future disasters.  HB14-1004, sponsored by Reps. Mike Foote (D-Lafayette) and Stephen Humphrey (R-Severance), gives the governor the authority to declare a natural disaster and provide financial assistance to counties and individuals across Colorado without prior presidential declaration.  The bill received broad bipartisan support in both the House and Senate and is part of a bipartisan package of flood recovery bills moving through the legislature this session.  

Long Awaited Telecomm Bills Delayed
Sponsors of the long awaited telecomm reform bills issued a statement Friday indicating that more time is needed to draft the proposals.  Initially, the plan was to release a draft to the numerous interested parties, allow several days for comments, then introduce the final bill language by last week.  Now it appears that the measures will be further delayed due to disputes about the High Cost Fund and how much of those dollars should go to broadband deployment in rural Colorado rather than returned to the taxpayers.  

DelGrosso’s Bill to Prohibit Online Lottery Sales Passes the House

Colorado House Republicans
Early last week the House of Representatives passed Minority Leader Brian DelGrosso’s (R-Loveland) bill to prohibit the sale of Colorado lottery tickets online. House Bill 1142 addresses recent concerns from the business community that lottery tickets could be available online in the near future.  The Department of Revenue was the only entity to testify against the bill, while a wide variety of businesses, from convenience stores to casinos, and local governments testified in support.  

Audit: Colorado Agencies Sitting on $25.6 Million beyond Legal Limits   

Denver Post
Twelve state agencies are violating Colorado law by amassing $25.6 million beyond the savings they're allowed to hold on to without lowering fees or increasing services, an audit released Tuesday found.  Some of the departments in violation of the budget law are charged with assessing fines and enforcing laws and regulations on the public.  None of the 12 sent representatives to last week’s audit hearing.   The agencies are the Departments of Agriculture, Education, Higher Education, Human Services, Law, Natural Resources, Personnel and Administration, Public Health and Environment, Public Safety, Regulatory Agencies, Revenue and State.  Click here to read more. 

Mines and CU Boulder Selected for Nat’l Advanced Manufacturing Tech Sites 

Office of Economic Development and International Trade
President Barack Obama last week announced the state of Colorado and the Colorado Office of Economic Development and International Trade (OEDIT) will receive funding from the Department of Defense's institutes for manufacturing innovation.  OEDIT partnered with the Colorado School of Mines and with the University of Colorado Boulder on programs to support innovation and collaboration in Colorado's advanced manufacturing industries. 

OEDIT partnered with the Colorado School of Mines on the Lightweight Modern Metals Manufacturing Institute (LM3I) and with the University of Colorado Boulder for the Digital Manufacturing and Design Institute (DMDI).   

The Colorado School of Mines will serve as one of four core facilities in the newly formed American Lightweight Materials Manufacturing Institute (ALMMII) for the LM3I project. ALMMII will be headquartered in Michigan and led by Columbus, Ohio-based EWI, University of Michigan and The Ohio State University. ALMMII will expand the market for and create new consumers of products and systems to utilize new, lightweight, high performing metals and alloys--titanium, aluminum and high-strength steels--by removing technological barriers in manufacturing.  Mines will develop thermomechanical process improvements and technologies, which will have broad application to Colorado's key industries such as military and defense, aerospace, energy and natural resources, advanced manufacturing, infrastructure engineering and transportation and logistics. 

The University of Colorado Boulder and OEDIT will partner in the UI Labs/Digital Manufacturing Lab proposal for the DMDI in Chicago.  CU-Boulder will establish a research center on cyber physical systems to enable a radical new way to manufacture advanced products through the synthesis of embedded sensing, data analytics, numerical simulation and control.  CU-Boulder researchers also will help the digital manufacturing sector address future cybersecurity concerns. The work, which builds on CU-Boulder's renowned computer science and engineering programs, will be funded with $6.2 million over five years, half of which is being requested from the Department of Defense through the DMDI. 

 OEDIT is focused on the implementation of an advanced industries strategy, which promotes public-private collaboration, accelerates technology commercialization and adoption and increases advanced manufacturing activity in Colorado and the Rocky Mountain West.  The DMDI and LM3I align with OEDIT's commitment to support innovation and collaboration in Colorado's advanced industries.  OEDIT will provide $1 million per year for the next five years towards each of these institutes, which will be matched at least one to one by the federal government. These technology hubs will provide access for Colorado businesses to the expertise and technologies of each institute. Also, it will help educate and train institutions statewide to prepare a next-generation advanced manufacturing workforce in Colorado. 

The Advanced Industries initiative will be led by Karla Tartz, OEDIT Deputy Director and Chief Strategy Officer. For more information, visit www.advancecolorado.com.

Commerce City Begins $137 Million Capital Improvement Program 

City of Commerce City
Commerce City’s new capital improvement program kicks off this month with an initial $78 million bond issuance and a release of requests for proposals.  The $137 million capital program is the result of a voter-approved one percent (1%) sales and use tax increase in November 2013 that provides a dedicated revenue stream for new parks, recreation and road projects.  The increase took effect Jan. 1, 2014, and is for capital, operations and maintenance associated with new projects. Five specific projects must be completed in the next five years to meet City Council and staff commitments: 

·      Widening of Tower Road to four lanes from 80th to 103rd avenues

·      A new recreation center with indoor leisure pool and site improvements, including drainage improvements,
       at Second Creek Community Park

·      A new outdoor pool at Pioneer Park

·      Three neighborhood parks located at Fronterra, Turnberry and The Villages at Buffalo Run East

·      Additions to the City’s existing recreation center 

The city is also seeking residents to serve on the city’s new citizen’s advisory committee, which will advise City Council and staff on matters relating to the implementation of capital improvement projects.  The committee will be comprised of 11 members: two representatives from each of the four city wards and three at-large representatives. All members must be residents of Commerce City and serve staggered terms.  Individuals can submit an online or hard-copy application to the city clerk’s office, including a one-page letter stating interest in being considered for membership, specific qualifications for serving on the committee and related expertise, including resume. To download an application or submit online, visit www.c3gov.com/boards<http://www.c3gov.com/boards. 

The Calculator
House Bills Introduced:  298

Senate Bills Introduced:  152

Number of Bills PI’d:  87

March 3, 2014





http://www.coloradocapitolwatch.com/bill-tracker-votes/0/391/2014/0/








[image: image2.png]AXIO' NC

STRATEGIES I

225 East 16th Ave., Ste o
Denver CO 8020

Tel: 303-860-1616

Fax: 303-850-0175



